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   Please email schooloffice@shefford.cbeds.co.uk if you require support in accessing this newsletter in an alternative 

format. 

Dear Families and Friends, 

What a week! What an eventful and historic week! We had a lot of happy (but tired) faces after the football and 

there was a lot of chatter in school too. We recognise what a momentous and unifying occasion this is for everyone 

in our country, and we have certainly not seen this in my lifetime. To that end, we embrace the fact that pupils will 

be up a bit later to see how the team fares on Sunday. We will keep our gates open half hour longer on Monday 

morning, and our registers. Fingers crossed for a win!  

This week we have had our ‘Countries Day’ where staff and pupils dressed up and learned about different countries 

they had selected. We had some very interesting costumes and items. One of the pleasures of being head teacher, is 

the opportunity to visit all of the classes. I was treated to a variety of art work, and techniques, lots of multilingual 

greetings, different music and fact files. In one class, I was even shown how to play an unusual instrument from Bra-

zil. Thank you so much for ensuring your children participated and could enjoy the vibrancy of the day. I also thank 

Mrs Carter and Mrs Jenkins who brought this together through their leadership with Humanities and Modern For-

eign Languages/Global Community. We are lucky to have such creative staff.  

Our Schools For The Future discussions were supported this week by another visiting head teacher who joined me 

for a learning walk. I’m always thrilled to be able to take visitors round, as we have such a lovely school, and it re-

minds me of all the things I’m so proud of. We have a project plan and part of that is our parents forum. There is still 

time to join this ready for September, so please do contact our office. Your voice is crucial to developing our school 

in the best way we can.  

School reports are due out to you shortly, and I have enjoyed reading each and every one of them. This has not been 

an easy year for everyone, and certainly for our children. I am very proud of the resilience and fortitude they have 

shown and how well they adapted to the changing circumstances over the past 16 months.  

The PSA organised the sponsored bounce this week, and on Tuesday our children bounced for their lives. A          

phenomenal amount was raised and they are still counting! Our PSA are a wonderful group, who support the school 

and have lots of fun too. You may have met them at a recent open evening, and they are always keen to catch up 

with families who wish to be involved. There is a main committee, but also a further list of helpers who are able to 

help now and then. Do contact them if you are keen.  

You will have received my response to the new guidance, and I have subsequently heard from Robert Bloomfield, 

who are also taking the same position. Central Bedfordshire are urging schools to retain their current measures as 

well. Cases of Covid in Central Bedfordshire have more than doubled in the past week, and with just 4 days to go 

after the restrictions are relaxed, we will be unwise to change any measures we have in place. We will from the 19th 

however, not send home full bubbles, as per government guidance, when positive cases are confirmed. This was in 

my earlier communication.  

The ‘Welcome Back’ event in Shefford is on this Saturday. There is a free bouncy castle along with lots of other 

things happening, spread through the town.  It certainly feels like party time!  

Have a great weekend, 

mailto:schooloffice@shefford.cbeds.co.uk


Values  

The values from 28th of June are Happiness & Hope  

“It’s the moments that I just stopped to be that I have been the happiest.” Sir Richard Branson 

Looking forward to the future.  Understanding optimism and looking for the best as we move forward.              

Reflecting on how to keep ourselves and other happy. 

House  Attendance W/E 02.07.21 

Well done to last week’s house winners.  

House  

Attendance 

& Punctuality 

 
 

 

 

 

On Wednesday we celebrated World Countries Day where the children learnt about different coun-

tries, cultures and languages from across the globe.  Each class focused on a different country and we 

dressed up to represent these.  Here are some of the comments the children made about the day. 

 

“The best part of today has been doing an information page about Brazil because I liked drawing and 

finding out lots of facts.” James (Hazel)  

“I have learnt that Hola means hello in Spanish.” Sofya (Holly)  

“I loved making my bird of paradise and sticking it on the head dress.” Cassian (Willow)  

“We learnt about the Yangtze River and we created a traditional Chinese scroll.” Abhinaya (Hawthorn)  

“We made necklaces from South Africa. Mine was red, green and gold.” Cara (Pear)  

 

Earth—96.88 

Water—95.89 

Fire 94.89 

Air 94.27 



Amazon Wish List  

Just a reminder about our Wish List on Amazon! It contains carefully selected books 

and resources which we know will greatly benefit your children with their learning 

this year. If you wish to purchase a book for our school, please use the link below to 

find the full list: 

https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/2ZZUJD59NIDQ7/ref=nav_wishlist_lists_1?

_encoding=UTF8&type=wishlist# 

This list is updated by staff throughout the year and can be accessed by anyone. We’ve made it really easy to 

donate a book to the school: 

You can choose to get the books delivered directly to the school office or if you wish you can add it to your per-

sonal shopping and simply bring it in.  

Thank you so much for your help with this matter. Your donations will be gratefully received and the children 

will benefit massively.  

A BIG Well Done to Scarlett in Hazel who 

had her hair cut recently for  charity.  She 

donated her luscious locks to The Little     

Princess Trust Charity along with £250 that 

she raised. 

BEFORE 
AFTER 

PSA Sponsored Bounce 

On Tuesday the children took part in a sponsored bounce where they had to 

try and complete the most amount of bounces in an allotted time.  They all 

had fun and raised money for our fantastic PSA who support the school     

community by helping fund activities and equipment for our children. 

 

A BIG thank you for everyone who sponsored and bounced on the day. 

https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/2ZZUJD59NIDQ7/ref=nav_wishlist_lists_1?_encoding=UTF8&type=wishlist#C:/Users/dkeech/Documents/brightsign-dumps
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/2ZZUJD59NIDQ7/ref=nav_wishlist_lists_1?_encoding=UTF8&type=wishlist#C:/Users/dkeech/Documents/brightsign-dumps


Shefford Sporting Successes 

We celebrate children’s sporting successes from home as well as those in 

school. Please send us photos of your child’s certificates and/or medals 

which will be displayed on our PE celebration board and celebrated in   

assembly.  

Well done to these children who have shared their sporting success with us this week 

Earth House 

Emily—Chestnut—Swimming 

Giovanni—Maple—Football 

Lilly—Cedar—Football 

Ethan—Oak—Karate 

The Euro’s final is coming up on Sunday 

11th June. 

Water House vs KS1/EYFS Team 

 

The winning team will get their non        

uniform day on Friday 16th July 



Phone Calls Home 

Teachers will be making phone calls home every week to let parents and carers know how well 

their child has been working and for showing school values! Keep up the good work Shefford 

Lower!  

W/E 02/07/21 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                           

 

 

Reception 

Peach — Annabelle 

Pear— Robyn 

Plum— Evelyn M 

Year 1  

Chestnut— Eden 

Holly— Ayaz  

Sycamore— Amellia & Daisy 

Year 2  

Maple— Taylor C 

Oak— Lewie H 

Willow— Crystal W 

Year 3  

Cedar— Kairo P-S 

Elm— Faith R 

Hawthorn— Ashley 

Year 4 

Ash— Matthew B 

Beech— Sophie R 

Hazel— Ruby T                  



Finer Diners 

Congratulations to the children below who have been recognised as a Finer Diner this week for displaying 

good manners and values at lunchtime: 

Year 2 

Imogen, Charlie, Lola, Emily, Amber 

and Crystal 



Shefford Lower School 

Summer Holiday Club 
For children who attend Shefford Lower in Years 1- 4  

MONDAY IS NOW FULL 

SPACES ARE FILLING UP FAST 

BOOK NOW TO AVOID DISAPPOINTMENT 

 

Monday 26th to Friday 30th   

9.00am—3.30pm 

 
£18.00 per day 

£12.00 per sibling 

Booking forms are available on ParentMail. Please 

contact the schooloffice@shefford.cbeds.co.uk if  

you require a paper copy. 





Community News 

Please note, the following events/activities are run independently of 

Shefford Lower. 





The Health HUB is a single contact number and email address for our 0-19 school nursing and health visiting teams 

across Bedfordshire and Luton 

 

Since the launch on 1 June 2021 we are averaging around 250 calls per day, and 200 emails per day.  Our call 

centre is manned by four call handlers everyday who take your calls, with our busiest time of the day between 9am 

and 11am for the phone line.  

 

If you have any suggestions or feedback about that Health HUB that you would like to share with us – please email 

us:  ccs.childrenscommunityhealthhub@nhs.net  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:ccs.childrenscommunityhealthhub@nhs.net




Children’s Centre News 

Please find information and an up to 

date timetable for drop in sessions for     

families with children aged 0—12 years 



Going primary 
FAQ—How will the change happen? 

We will move from a three form entry school into a two form entry 

school. For a while we have more classes, and so there will be           

temporary space provided by Central Bedfordshire Council. 

Year  Number of classes in each school year group 

Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year  3 Year 4  Year 5 Year 6 

Total  

Classes 

Cherry  

Nursery 

Sept    2022 
3 3 3 3 3   15 unchanged 

2023 2 3 3 3 3 3  17 unchanged 

2024 2 2 3 3 3 3 3 19 unchanged 

2025 2 2 2 3 3 3 3 18 unchanged 

2026 
2 2 2 2 3 3 3 17 unchanged 

2027 2 2 2 2 2 3 3 16 unchanged 

2028 
2 2 2 2 2 2 3 15 unchanged 

2029 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 14 unchanged 

Children will stay with us once they join us, and the change to a 

two form entry will be gradual. For a while we will have extra  

classes, which the council describe as ‘bulge years’. Funding is 

provided to buy resources and furniture. 



Shefford Lower School 
Diary Dates  

(further dates will be added and these will be in bold italics) 

Summer Term 2021 

9th June—14 July (Wednesdays) Year 3 Swimming—Elm and Cedar 

11th June—16th July (Fridays) Year 3 Swimming—Hawthorn 

16th July Non-uniform for the Euro Winners 

20th July Year 4’s Leavers Disco 

21st July Year 4’s leavers picnic and performance 

22nd July Last day of Term 

26th—30th July Summer Holiday Club (booking forms via Parentmail) 

6th September Children return to school 

  

Governor’s News 

As we move into the final phases of this academic year the Governing Boards focus has been to support the 
school through these unprecedented times. This has been a big focus for us as governors, particularly on the 
recovery of the students learning journey. Shefford Lower School strives for excellence and are committed to 
a policy of inclusion, well-being, and education of all pupils. We believe in the poten-
tial of all children and take seriously our responsibility to enable them to achieve 
their very best. We will endeavour to make sure the school focus is on progress and 
recovery as we move into the next academic year. 

We are working closely with the Local Authority and School to ensure that the two-
tier transition is at the forefront of plans and ensure that this happens smoothly for 
every child. We will keep you updated on any further developments. 

If you are interested in a position within our Governing Board, please email the 

school office. Further information regarding positions will communicated within the 

Shefford community this term. 


